Applicants who will be under 18 at the start of their course 
The University admits students on the basis of individual merit and does not discriminate on grounds of age. However, if an applicant will not have reached the age of 18 by the time they are due to start their programme of study at the University, as part of our duty of care to protect such students, we will contact their parent(s) or legal guardian(s) to seek their consent for the applicant to start the programme. In contacting the applicant’s parents, the University will outline a number of matters of which they need to be aware before signing the form. 
In the case of international students, or those whose parents/legal guardians are not based in the UK, we will require the nomination of a person resident in the UK who will take responsibility for the applicant until they reach the age of 18. 
Full details of our procedure for dealing with applications from students who will be under the age of 18 at the start of their studies may be obtained by sending an e-mail to intclear@liverpool.ac.uk.
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